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February 24, 2025 

 

 

 

The Honourable Colton LeBlanc 

Minister 

Department of Growth and Development 

1809 Barrington Street, PO Box 2311 

Halifax, NS   B3J 3C8 

 

VIA Email:  DGDMinister@novascotia.ca  

 

Dear Minister LeBlanc: 

 
Re:  Peggy’s Cove Commission Vice Chair Resignation 
 
The Peggy’s Cove Commission’s purpose as provided under the Peggy’s Cove 
Commission Act is to preserve the unique scenic beauty, character and atmosphere of 
the Area for the enjoyment of both residents and visitors for property within the Peggy’s 
Cove Preservation area.  This is primarily achieved through administering the Land Use 
Bylaw for the preservation area. 
 

I am writing to inform you that the Vice-Chair of the Peggy’s Cove Commission, Maria 

Bartholomew, has resigned her position as Vice Chair and will remain as a Commissioner 

for the remainder of her term. 

 

I would like to recommend that the representative from your department on the 

Commission, Jane Fraser, be named as Vice-Chair.  

 

Yours truly, 

 
Nicole Campbell 

Chair, Peggy’s Cove Commission 
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